WAaSHINGTON OFFICE:
407 Cannon House Orrice BuiLoing
WasHingToN, DC 20515
(202) 225-3415

GREGORY F. MURPHY, M.D.

3ro DisTRICT, NORTH CAROLINA

COMMITTEE ON WAYS & MEANS

DisTRICT OFFICES:
1105 CorroRraTe DRiVE, Suite C
GREENVILLE, NC 27858

COMMITTEE ON VETERANS’ AFFAIRS

COMMITTEE ON HOUSE ADMINISTRATION
(252) 931-1003
cocmn ooororsoavcus | oommpress nf the United Stuates ey
Houge of Representatives Covus Dr. Roow 194
Manteo, NC 27954
Washington, BE 20515-3303 (252) 230-3549
815 New Bripge ST.
April 26, 2024 JACKSONVILLE, NC 28540

(910) 937-6929

2402 Dr. M.L.K. Jr Bwvo.
New Bern, NC 28562

Chairman Tom Cole and Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro (252) 636-6612

H-307 The Capitol
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Chairman Tom Cole and Ranking Member Delauro:

I am requesting funding in the amount of $500,000 for the initial federal share of the Feasibility
Study by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers in the village of Rodanthe on Hatteras Island for
fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers. The funding would be used for the beach nourishment Feasibility Study. The project
is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the Dare County leadership has made a request
for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers for this study. Dare County is willing to pay their share for
this study to be performed.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by
Resolution Adopted 1 August 1990, by The United States House Of Representatives: “Resolved
by the Committee on Public Works and Transportation of the United States House of
Representatives, That the Secretary of the Army, in accordance with section 110 of the River and
Harbor Act of 1962, is requested to make, under the direction of the Chief of Engineers, studies
of the Dare County beaches, Dare County, North Carolina, in the interest of beach erosion
control, hurricane protection, storm damage reduction needs, and related purposes.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family. I am most grateful for your careful consideration of this important request.

Sincerely,

G gl

Gregory F. Murphy, M.D.
Member of Congress
3 District North Carolina



